
Minutes 
Bluff City Board of Mayor and Aldermen 

Regular Meeting 
June 1, 2021 

Mayor Irene Wells called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Members present were: Carol Keith, Jeff Broyles, Eric Ward and Richard Bowling 

Vice Mayor Ray Harrington was absent. 

Prayer was given by Richard Bowling, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Mayor Wells opened the floor for the following: 

Citizen Comments 

Jerry Malone of372 Smith Street thanked the City for appointing him to the 911 Board to 
represent the City. Mr Malone stated that one of the new options they have is texting. If someone 
can't talk they can text 911 for help. Mr Malone asked that the City decide by July a couple of 
names of people they might want to be on the 911 Board. 

Mr Malone reported that there would be a Community Appreciation Concert at the Little League 
Field on June 25th and 26th and also a kid's day on Saturday from 1 0am to 2pm. 

Amanda Shell of 222 Jarrell Drive stated I am an avid fly fisherman, conservationist and 
environmentalist. It has been brought to my attention about the rezoning of the property on 
Lakeview Drive and some of the concerns I have are the storm drainage system and how it is 
going to be treated before it gets dumped into the river. Mrs Shell stated that her land is adjacent 
to the property and she has horses, which was okay and she does not want to have issues with it. 
City Attorney Paul Frye stated we will have a Public Hearing at the next meeting, this is Citizen 
Comments. 

Roger Bryant stated I live across the street and I am concerned about the enviromnental and 
safety concerns. 

Michelle Roberts of 231 Lakeview Drive presented a handout to the Board in reference to the 
proposed development on Lakeview Drive. Mrs Roberts stated that their proposal does not match 
up with the survey. We have not had any communication about changing that deeded right of 
way. 

James Roberts of231 Lakeview Drive stated in the proposed plan our 40 foot right of way 
extends beyond what they're asking for. That is going to be a conflict. Mr Roberts voiced concern 
about the agriculture and wildlife located on this property. Mr Roberts voiced concern about the 
traffic increase on Lakeview Drive. Mr Roberts stated that school buses will not enter into the 
cul-de-sac but stay on the main thorough fair. Mr Roberts stated that this plan does not take into 
consideration that it encroaches on a Bluff City citizen's deeded right of way. 

Gary Morrell of 23 8 Lakeview Drive stated his concern is that his home has been flooded several 
times and had no solution. Mr Morrell stated that since the sewer had been installed they have 


















